Dear parents,


In order to encourage our primary children to build their faith, we have challenged each of them to put their belief into action by reading the Book of Mormon for themselves this year and striving to apply its teachings. For our youngest classes, we are sending home an audio copy of the Book of Mormon so they can follow along in their own copies of the Book of Mormon while it is read to them. (If your child is older than a CTR 7 and you think he or she would do better with an audio copy rather than just reading on their own, please let me know).


The children are going on a treasure hunt to find out what treasure the Lord promises those who read and apply the teachings of the Book of Mormon. We need your help. The children were given a reading chart today for first Nephi. They have a bubble to fill in for every chapter they read. Please encourage them in this process and discuss with them what they are reading. When they complete first Nephi, please sign their reading chart. They can then bring it to church for their first clue (and their next reading chart). The clue will be a puzzle that will lead them to a certain principle taught in first Nephi. It will then give them a task to help them apply this principle during the following week. At the end of the week, please discuss with them what they did and sign their clue. They can then bring it to church to receive their treasure chest and a gem to go in it. We will continue this until they finish the Book of Mormon and have received eleven gems. The letters on the gems (when unscrambled) will spell out the name of the treasure that the Lord promises those who read and follow the counsel in the scriptures. And of course we will need to have a treasure party at the end of the year to celebrate all of their hard work! 


We are really excited about our Book of Mormon challenge and hope the children are as well and that they enjoy our treasure hunt. We really appreciate your help with this because, as much as we'd love to, we just won't be able to discuss with each child what they are learning. We really hope this will provide you an opportunity to discuss the scriptures with your child.


Love,


The Primary Presidency


P.S. If you have any questions at all about this program please call (name and number).

